BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 6.00 pm on Tuesday 21 June 2016
	Present
	Cllrs: Spear, Lucas, Chugg, Bonds, Withey, Bunyard (part)


	Also in Attendance
	Tracey Lovell (Parish Clerk), Angela Corner (Senior Council Officer)

	

	PG/1/2016/17
	Elect Chairman
	Cllr Lucas was nominated and duly elected.

	
	
	

	PG/2/2016/17
	Apologies
	Received and accepted from Cllrs Beardshall and Bunyard.



	PG/3/2016/17
	Declarations of
Interest


	Cllr Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: PG/9/2016/17, as he is a member of the Devon Wildlife Trust. 

	
	
	

	PG/4/2016/17
	Minutes
	The Committee noted that the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 1 February 2016 had previously been approved and ratified by Full Council.  The Minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(2.3abs)



	PG/5/2016/17
	Recreation Ground


	The Committee considered the revised signage for dog owners.  

RECOMMENDED: That the new sign be placed at all entrances to the recreation ground. 

 (N/C)

 

	PG/6/2016/17
	Velator Quay
	The Committee considered a request for an iroko wood memorial bench by the new trees at Velator Quay.

RECOMMENDED: That the Committee approve the request subject to the bench being of untreated, low maintenance timber iroko, as requested, and left to age naturally.  As this goes against the Council’s current policy, any vandalism or maintenance would have to be paid for by the family.
(N/C)


	PG/7/2016/17
	Section 106 Funding Agreements
	a. The Committee considered quotes for replacement safety surfacing at Chaloners Road Play Park. 
RECOMMENDED: that the Committee appoint company B, Sovereign Play Equipment, to provide wet pour and repairs to surfaces at a total cost of £3265.70.  The remaining money to be spent on safety matting and the Clerk to appoint a company.
(N/C)
b. The Committee considered quotes to fix railings near the entrance to the Recreation Ground to prevent children running into the road.
RECOMMENDED: that the Committee appoint company C, W M Ironworks, at a cost of £960 + VAT.  The railings should be galvanised but not powder coated to reduce maintenance. 
(N/C)

c. The Committee considered quotes for a safety gate and railings at Knowle Play Park.
RECOMMENDED: that the Committee appoint Easy-gate to supply a yellow gate at a cost of £720 + VAT and company C, W M Ironworks to supply and fix the railings at a cost of £392 + VAT.

(N/C)

	
	
	Cllr Bunyard joined the meeting

	PG/8/2016/17
	ROSPA Play Park Inspections
	The Parish Clerk provided a quote from ROSPA for the inspection.
RECOMMENDED: To approve the cost of £424.50 for ROSPA to inspect the play parks.
(N/C)

Cllr Spears declared a non-Pecuniary interest



	PG/9/2016/17
	Poplar Trees
	The Committee considered a report from the Parish Clerk following consultation with Andy Bell, Service Manager and UNESCO Biospere Co-ordinator and a visit from the Devon Wildlife Trust (DWT).  Mike Symes from DWT advised against the complete removal of the Poplar trees as this stretch of river is the Greater Horseshoe Bat’s main flight path onto the burrows, marshes and beyond, providing them access to an abundance of food to help sustain them.  Removal of the trees would impact negatively on the bats as they are sensitive to ambient light and the existing tree canopies currently provide screening and are used as a navigational aid for the bats.  Removal could prevent the bats from using this flight path altogether cutting off their access to the marshes and burrows. DWT recognised that the Parish Council had to manage the risk regarding potential limb failure of the Poplar trees and advised that topping the trees to approximately half their existing height and implementing a 15 – 20 year management plan, would have less of a negative impact on the Greater Horseshoe Bat.
It was proposed that the Committee follow the advice of the DWT as the Greater Horseshoe Bats are of significant importance in the area. 

RECOMMENDED: Following the advice of the DWT the Council resolves to reduce the Poplar trees height by approximately 50% removing all dangerous limbs which could potentially cause injury to users of the surrounding area.  The works to be carried out in the winter months when the Greater Horseshoe Bats are less active.
The Council to implement a 15-20 year management plan to manage the Poplar trees and gradually replace with native species.

(N/C)

	
	
	

	PG/10/2016/17
	Lime Trees on Exeter Road
	The Parish Clerk proposed that the Lime Trees on Exeter Road (which had not already been pollarded by Western Power) be crown lifted by 2.7m and the basel growth be removed to prevent obstruction of the paths.

RECOMMENDED: To use the remaining TAP funding for the work to be carried out following permission from Devon County Council. 
(N/C)

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	PG/11/2016/17
	Parish Council Owned Trees
	The Parish Clerk proposed that the Council should have all Parish owned trees surveyed.  The previous survey took place in 2012.   
RECOMMENDED: To appoint Matt Bennett over 2 days at a cost of £600 to report on the condition of the trees and provide a 4 year maintenance plan for work to be carried out in house, where possible. 
(N/C)







The meeting closed at 6.22 p.m.



....................................  The Chairman
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